
 

 

 

 

 

 

May 2, 2026 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair       Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee  

U.S. House of Representatives   U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Walnut Grove Water Supply Reliability Project in fiscal year 

2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the County of Sacramento, located at 827 

7th Street, Sacramento, CA 95814. The funding would be to improve water resources and 

infrastructure in the small rural community of Walnut Grove. The project will improve arsenic 

management, allow the water system to increase fire flows, and construct a new steel water 

storage tank. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 306 of the 

Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a)(2).   

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Doris Matsui  

Member of Congress 

 

 


